
 
 

 
Hospital Library Services Program (HLSP)  

Advisory Committee Meeting 
December 5, 2023 

 
NOTES 

 
 
Present: Matt Roslund, Bassett Healthcare; Robyn Fordyce, Northeast College of 
Health Sciences; Danielle Zavada, UHS Wilson Hospital; Kellee Selden, Ascension 
Clinical and Network Services; Christine Brown, SCRLC 
 
Excused: Laura Liepke, Binghamton University; Hilary Westgate, Cayuga Medical 
Center; Mary-Carol Lindbloom, SCRLC. 
 
Welcome and Introductions – There were no new members present at this meeting. 
 
October Meeting Minutes – approved as distributed. 
  
Around the Table 
Matt shared that they are very busy at Bassett and that nothing new is happening. 
Danielle shared that the UHS Wilson library space is going through some renovations of 
the physical space after they found an inhouse funding source that they didn’t know 
about until recently.  
Robyn shared that they were in the first week of the two-week final period.  They will be 
opening three new programs in Fall 2024 so they are working to be ready for those new 
programs.  They are also working to be involved in the orientation process to introduce 
students to the library when they first arrive on campus. 
Kellee shared that Lourdes is shifting from Ascension to Guthrie and the transition is 
challenging. 
 
Electronic Resources  
We reviewed the usage statistics for Ovid and they seemed in good order.  All who were 
present were happy with the numbers. 
 
We also reviewed the usage statistics for STAT!Ref (consolidated and for each member 
hospital) and there is a question to ask our representative.  The consolidated report 
showed that there were 6 turnaways for one of the titles and the individual reports didn’t 



show any turnaways so it’s no clear where the turnaways occurred. Christine will work 
with our STAT!Ref representative to determine why that discrepancy exists.   
 
There was discussion about the STAT PEARLS and concern that while 5 accounts were 
created, there was no usage.  A question was raised as to when the exam takes place 
which may impact usage.  Christine will find out when the exam takes place. 
 
HLSP Grant Program Update 
Christine is working on distributing the grant checks.  She will let each member know 
when it’s been sent. 
 
HLSP Newsletter 
It was suggested that it would be interesting to share usage information in the 
newsletter.  Christine will look into how this can be done for the Winter edition. 
 
Lunch and Learn update 
Christine shared that the next Lunch and Learn was scheduled for Thursday, December 
7 and she will share the link.  Upcoming potential topics include AI in a local hospital, 
NNLM webinar on health disparities for BIPOC individuals; graphic medicine and 
another chemical exposures in the workplace on cleaning products. 
 
Other? 
No other topics were raised. 
  
Next Meeting Date – February 6 at 11:00 


